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San Bernardino County

4-H Headlines

September 2004 ♥ Vol. 8 ♥ No. 9

Cooperative Extension/4-H Office

777 E. Rialto Ave., San Bernardino, CA 92415

Phone: (909) 387-2179 Fax: (909) 387-3306

E-Mail: caeggleston@ucdavis.edu 

Web: http://cesanbernardino.ucdavis.edu/ and http://clubs.ca4h.org/sanbernardino/ 

State 4-H Web: http://www.ca4h.org/ 
Upcoming Events

September 10-26, 2004 
Los Angeles County Fair

September 11, 2004
Southern Sectional Teen Council Meeting 9:00 am 



at Mt. SAC, building number 12

September 14, 2004
Main Club Enrollment due to County 4-H Office

September 14, 2004
All-Star Meeting, 6:00 pm at the County 4-H Office

September 14, 2004
California Focus Meeting, 6:00 pm at the County 




4-H Office

September 14, 2004
County Council Meeting, 7:00 pm at the County 





4-H Office

September 30, 2004
2005 National 4-H Conference Applications due

September 30, 2004
2005 Computer Corps Applications due

October 1-9, 2004

National 4-H Week

October 2, 2004

Achievement Night and Leader Recognition at 




Ruth O. Harris Middle School in Bloomington

October 9, 2004

Leadership Day (see article below)

October 18, 2004

San Bernardino County Fair Fall Livestock





Meeting, 6:00 pm at the Fairgrounds (meeting is 





for project leaders)

November 5-7, 2004
State Leaders’ Fourm

November 6, 2004

County Horse Bowl Competition

November 9, 2004

Junior and Teen Leader Plans due to the County





4-H Office 

November 9, 2004

Club Goals due to the County 4-H Office

November 13, 2004
Food Fiesta change in date
Record Book Tips

August:

Legends Fundraiser: Attended - U

Youth Leadership Summit (YLS): Attended - U

State Leadership Conference (SLC): Attended - E

State Horse Classic: Judging Contest Participant - G; Speech - L; Exhibited - P; Demonstration - R; Attended - U; High Point Horse Bowl or Hippology - W; First Place Team, Horse Bowl or Hippology - X; Showmanship - Z

State Fair: Speech - L; Exhibited - P; Demonstration - R; Attended - U; Showmanship - Z

San Bernardino County 4-H Website

Visit and bookmark the new San Bernardino County 4-H Website at http://clubs.ca4h.org/sanbernardino/ this website is maintained by John Trammell. You can find 4-H forms, information, the county calendar, and much, much more. The website is being updated often. Be sure to check it out!

Legacy Forms

Legacy Forms are now available on the County 4-H Website. You can download them and fill them out right on your computer or print them out and fill them out the old fashioned way, with a pen. Either way, you can download them and fill them out, then send them in to the County 4-H Office and the Legacy Committee will meet when we have several forms to be considered.

New Addition to the Library

We have added a new curriculum to the 4-H library, it would be an excellent tool for a club wishing to start a reading project. You can find One Book at a Time: Teens Engaging Youth Readers in the 4-H Library at the County 4-H Office. This and other project materials are available to be checked out for a two month period. Come check it out!
Searching for Photographs

The State 4-H Office is searching for high-resolution photographs that "tell the 4-H story." Photographs will be used in state newsletters, on the website, and in other print media. For more information or to send photos, contact Pat English at pnenglish@ucdavis.edu or 530-754-8520. 
Score With 4-H!

Mark your calendars, Saturday, October 2nd, has been designated for County 4-H Achievement Night.


Where: Ruth O. Harris Middle School



  11150 Alder Avenue, Bloomington


Time: 5:00 pm - 6:30 pm Dinner Served*


          7:00 pm Parade of Clubs followed by Awards Ceremony

Come, support your team (club), meet the new All-Star Team, and enjoy an evening of fun and recognition of the 4-H Youth and Volunteer Leaders in San Bernardino County. 


*Please, each club should R. S. V. P. to the 4-H Office by September 
24th to enable us to purchase food and supplies. Thank you.

Gayle Champlin, Inland Rockin’ Rebels[image: image1]
Ruth O. Harris Middle School

11150 Alder Avenue, Bloomington

Take I-10 W toward LOS ANGELES.

Take the CEDAR AVE exit toward BLOOMINGTON.

Turn LEFT onto CEDAR AVE.

Turn RIGHT onto SANTA ANA AVE.

Turn LEFT onto ALDER AVE.

End at 11150 Alder Ave Bloomington CA
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Support our Troops

Christine Duchene is looking for 25 youth who are interested in helping to put together care packages for the children of the soldiers who are deployed in Iraq. The packets will be assembled in September. If you are interested in participating in this program contact the County 4-H Office for more information

2004 State 4-H Leaders Fourm

The 2004 State 4-H Leaders Forum is coming soon, on November 5-7 at the beautiful Asilomar Conference Center near Pacific Grove. Registration postmarked by September 1st is at the regular rate. After September 1st there is a late charge, so get yours in now! All adult 4-H volunteer leaders and 4-H staff in California are invited to attend. Registration materials are available at http://ca4h.org/conference/slf/index.asp Keynote speaker is Larry Swenson, a former 4-Her from Minnesota and founder of Noel International. Exciting speakers, good food, recreation, volunteer recognition, and the silent auction are trademarks of this annual conference. Come meet new friends and catch up with others. And wait till you hear about the workshop sessions! You asked, and we have it - sessions developed for volunteer leaders!

Workshop list (note, this may change)


Projects & events: 

Wildlife Gardener, Junior Master Gardener; 4-H Shooting Sports; Animal Challenge Field Event; Starting a Judging Team; Using Animals Effectively; Citizenship in Every Project; California Camping; GPS/GIS; Fire Recovery, Photo monitoring and Ecology project; Pieces of the Cal WHEP Puzzle; Underwater Robotics, taught by Monterey Bay Aquarium


Computer skills:

Digital Photography; Digital Communications; 4-H Websites; E-Forms; Microsoft Office; Technology in Presentations


Crafts:

Let it Shine, Gel Candles; Wallpaper Jewelry; Verdigris Christmas Ornaments; Recycling Denim


Opportunities:
Konnichiwa, the Japanese Exchange; Senior Member Opportunities & Collegiate 4-H; Incentives & Recognition Opportunities; Preparing an I & R application


Leisure:

Skit Development with Larry Swenson; Asilomar Ramble with Ranger Bill


Personal Development:

Conflict Management and Empathic Listening with Gregory Billikopf; Your kids, diversity and our world; Volunteers: what other organizations do; Mind Mapping; Bring 'Em Back Alive, Chaperoning; Writing letters of recommendation; Planning a project year; Supporting new leaders with Mignonne Pollard


Share this with your fellow 4-H program volunteers and staff and get registered for the best Forum yet. Together, we're "Painting Brighter Futures" for California 4-H!


Ken Willmarth & Sue Moore

Education Workshop Chairs

2004 State Leaders Forum

Hosted by the South Central Section

Raging Waters Trip
 

When September comes around your summer fun comes to an end and school starts, right? Well, almost. The Southern Sectional Teen Council presents our first trip to Raging Waters following our one hour meeting on September 11, 2004. We meet at Mount San Antonio College in one of the rooms of Building 12 at 9:00 a.m. Then at 10:00 a.m. we will car pool to Raging Waters, which is a 5 to 10 min. drive. Remember that your swimsuit must be appropriate and follow the 4-H dress code. We ask that you bring a medical release form with you just in case you get hurt. We would like to have a Code of Conduct as well but it is not required. Also remember to bring money for the trip. We will not pay for the total admission to Raging Waters. Remember to bring sunscreen, a towel, and money for lunch as well. Please RSVP to John Trammell at johnsphotography@msn.com or (909) 864-2653. For more information check out the Southern Sectional Teen Council website at: http://clubs.ca4horg/southcouncil/teen/ 
                                                                                                                

John Trammell, Valley Reporter

4-H Computer Corps 2005
2005 4-H Computer Corps applications are now available online. The 4-H Computer Corps is composed of youth, volunteers, and staff ages 15 and above. The 4-H Computer Corps authors the state 4-H website (www.ca4h.org), conducts computer trainings around the state, and helps 4-H clubs design webpages. The deadline for applications is September 30, 2004. Applications are available at http://ca4h.org/compcorps/Apps/ or contact the County 4-H Office.
Leadership Day 2004

Leadership Day 2004, presented by the All-Star Team, will be held on Saturday, October 9th from 9:00 am till 3:30 pm at the San Bernardino County Sheriff’s Headquarters located at 655 E. Third Street, San Bernardino. The program content will include: Stress, causes, effects and how to reduce stress during your teenage years; That Dreaded Interview; how to prepare and participate in a successful interview; Beyond our County, Citizenship Focus, National Conference and State Ambassador; plus officer training and networking with teens from our county.

We will also be holding our fall Teen Council Meeting. Don’t forget to bring your design for the county sweatshirt for T. I. C. Remember, the winning designer will receive a FREE SWEATSHIRT.

Please R. S. V. P. to the 4-H Office so that we can plan lunch. Please bring a snack to share either in the morning or afternoon. Lunch, water, and cold drinks will be provided.

Gayle Champlin, All-Star Advisor

Watershed Restoration

On Saturday October 16, 2004 and Saturday November 13, 2004, from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm on both days, the Upper San Gabriel Valley Municipal Water District & USDA Forest Service Watershed Restoration Partnership will be having a work day to restore our local forests. This event is for all ages, students can earn school community service hours. For more information contact Karen Fortus at (626) 335-1251 or Pam Wheatley at (626) 443-2298 or pam@usgvmwd.org. 

Funding Available

The Bob and Pat Dean Memorial 4-H Legacy Fund provides 4-H clubs/groups an opportunity to ask for funds up to $2,500 to expand the reach of 4-H, increase public awareness, and develop new and innovative projects. Applications are due October 31, 2004. More information is available at http://ca4h.org/4hresource/ir/ or contact the County 4-H Office.
TIC 2005
The Teen Involvement Conference (TIC) this year is going to take place on January 21-23, 2005. This year’s theme is Reach for the Stars. The forms for TIC can be found on the County 4-H Website, http://clubs.ca4h.org/sanbernardino/, under Teen Council or at the State 4-H Website, http://ca4h.org, under sectional conferences in the conference section to the left of the screen. Remember, TIC is first come first served so sign up today. For more information contact John Trammell at johnsphotography@msn.com.                              

John Trammell, TIC Planning Committee      

Workshop proposals are being sought for the South Section "Teen Involvement Conference" scheduled for January 21 - 23, 2005 at Pathfinder Ranch. The conference is designed for high-school aged 4-H members learning citizenship, leadership, and life skills. Proposals forms may be obtained at http://ca4h.org/conference/secconf/ or contact the County 4-H Office
Citizenship Focus 2005
California Focus 2005 dates are set for June 17 – 21, 2005. Focus will return to the Holiday Inn Capitol Plaza in downtown Sacramento. If you are interested in California Focus contact Rozie Trammell at (909) 864-2653. The group will be having its first meeting on September 14, 2004 at 6:00 pm at the County 4-H Office. Washington Focus 2005 dates are tentatively set for "Road to Democracy" - June 18 – 27; "Global Journey" - July 9 – 20; and "Heritage Trail I & II" - June 18 – 25 and July 9 – 16. Washington Focus dates will be confirmed in October. If you are interested in Washington Focus contact Kamie Champlin at (909) 877-0692, they will be starting fundraising for the trip.
Summer Camp 2005
Did you like summer camp this year? Would you like to be a staffer at next year’s camp? The staff applications for Summer Camp 2005 have just come out and are now on the summer camp website. Staffers must be 14 years old as of January 1, 2005. The website is www.4hsummercamp.com. The Chaperone forms are also out on the website. I would like to have more staffers from San Bernardino County this year, so sign up today. 
John Trammell, Valley Reporter    

Washington Focus 2004
From July 10-21, 2004 three members from San Bernardino County went to Washington Focus. At the conference, Briana Sallows, Stacy Witt, and John Trammell learned how the US Government works. Along with 28 other California 4-Hers they traveled to Gettysburg, Washington D.C., Philadelphia, and New York City for sightseeing, meeting new friends, and to have a good time. For more information about the Washington Focus Conference check out the state website at http://ca4h.org.                                                      

John Trammell, Valley Reporter 
National 4-H Technology Leadership Conference
The State of California had a delegation of 10 and one was from San Bernardino County. John Trammell, age 16, attended the National 4-H Technology Conference from July 24-28, 2004. This year’s conference was held in St. Louis, Missouri. At the conference you chose a field of technology for example: Web Design; Robotics; Digital Photography; and much more. I attended the event on Technology and in that field we learned about the technology used at events like fireworks shows, conferences, and baseball games. The National Technology Conference is held every two years but you should start now to raise the money to go in 2006. For more information check the State Website at http://ca4h.org                                                  

John Trammell, Valley Reporter    
ESRI and GPS/GIS Team
This year the National 4-H GPS/GIS Technology Team attended the ESRI Users conference in San Diego California on August 6-11, 2004. John Trammell was chosen from the state to be on the GPS/GIS Technology Team. For the people who don't know, ESRI is a company that is located in Redlands and makes software for building maps on computers. ESRI is privately owned and is all over the world. At the conference, the Technology Team learned how to use GPS and what GIS is and how to work with the program. John Trammell is willing to start a GPS project in San Bernardino County if anyone is willing to be the leader and if members are interested. For more information contact John Trammell at johnsphotography@msn.com          
John Trammell, Valley Reporter

Youth Leadership Summit 

State Leadership Conference 2004
This was my first year going to the Youth Leadership Summit (YLS) and State Leadership Conference (SLC), which were August 11 to 13, and 13 to 15 and I had a blast! Our Opening Speaker was Micah Jacobson, who was a wonderful speaker. My Leadership Training Track for YLS was Public Speaking lead by Mr. Larry Fossen, the 4-H Program Coordinator in Amador County. There were 12 of us in his track and he took us for a spin! In two days and three sessions I learned more about public speaking than I have in my whole life. On our first day we introduced ourselves and answered two questions, “What makes a good leader?” and “What makes a good speaker?” Then we got a partner, introduced them, and gave them a topic to give a 1 to 2 minute Impromptu Speech on. We discussed Speech Development and the components of a speech. In our second session, on our second day, we talked about gestures in speaking and practiced gestures. We also talked about voice in speaking and practiced talking really loud, quiet, slow, and fast. We had an activity on Parliamentary Procedure and everyone was a chairperson of a topic. We were given assignments to write a speech containing three sentences called a Short Intense Speaking Moment or SISM for our third and final session. In our last session, on our third day, we were given an assignment to evaluate another persons SISM. We gave our SISM and then were evaluated on it and gave our evaluation on our assigned person. We also did some listening activities and then gave our workshop evaluations. Our Closing Speaker for YLS was Eddie Slowikowski, an Olympic Gold Medallist in running. He made us laugh, made us cry, and in the next moment had us up dancing! He inspires everyone he speaks to and has touched the hearts of thousands of High School Students all over America.
At SLC I went to 5 great sessions and learned about Public Relations and Outreach, Decision Making “The Right Stuff”, Dancing “Two Left Feet”, Personality Profiles, and Communication With American Sign Language. We had Eddie Slowikowski speak to us again but this time as Opening Speaker. Picture this, over 475 people crying, laughing, and dancing together! He told us to think of a person who needed our help, think of how we could help them, and then go home and do so! Our Keynote Speaker was Michael Aronin who overcame his Cerebral Palsy to become an awesome motivational speaker and also a dad. Our Closing Speaker was Patrick George who inspired us to help our friends, neighbors, and even strangers when they are in need. Our Section was second place in the spirit contest, which had been going on all week to see which Section was the best. I had so much fun at YLS and SLC and I encourage everyone who will be 14 or older next August to go to both of them! North, South, East, West - South Section is the BEST! The dates for next year’s State Leadership Conference, “Get R.E.A.L.” are August 4-7, 2005 at UC Davis. 

Erin Johnson, Desert Reporter

State Horse Classic 2004
This year’s State Horse Classic, held on August 18 to 22 at the Murrieta Equine Center in Rancho Murrieta, was a great success for our county who walked away with a whole lot of awards including: 1st place Horse Bowl Team; 1st place Hippology Team; 1st and 2nd place Individual Demos; and much, much more! Look for more detailed information next month.
Erin Johnson, Desert Reporter
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